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Devonport Incinerator Liaison Committee Meeting 
 

Date: 19th July 2019 
 

Devonport EfW CHP Facility:  6:00 – 7:00 pm 
 
 
Present 
 
Statutory bodies: Resident members: 

• George Wheeler – GW (PCC) • Roger Palfrey - RP  

• Jane Ford – JF (MVV, minutes) • George Cooke – GC 

• Paul Carey – PC (MVV) • Pamela Huson – PH 

• Sue Murphy - SM 
 • David Marks – DMa (Chair) 

Guests: • Ruth Crawford – RC  

• Jeanette Hipsey – JH (resident) • Denis Murphy – DMu 

• David Angove - DA 
 
 

ITEM  ACTION 

1. Apologies  

  

• Veronica Smerdon (resident) 

• Paul Carey (MVV) 

• Alex Battershill (resident) 

• Caroll Cooke (resident) 

• Tina Tuohy (PCC) 

• Asleigh Sherrell (SWDWP) 
 

 
 
 
 

2. Actions from previous minutes  

  
Draft letter to KFC about litter issues. 
 
Send out invitations to open day. 
 
Send selection of photos to JH. 
 

 
JF 

 
JF 

 
JF 

3. Events update  

 
 
 

 
JF confirmed the 2019 open day wil be held on Wednesday 14th 
August with a beach litter theme. 
 
50 people attended the annual Clean the Creek event at Easter. 
 
A Big Bang event is being planned for 2020, possibly over two 
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days to increase engagement. 
 

4. Sponsorship update  

  
In the spring round of sponsorship, MVV have sponsored five 
projects: 
 
Stannary Brass Band 
Bursary for a young person to benefit from professional music 
tuition. 
 
Camp America 
Fund cost of flights to allow a young, recently qualified, youth 
worker to broaden horizons, learn new skills and develop her 
career. 
 
Sparkwell primary 
Fund branded T-shirts and cost of Eco-schools Green Flag 
assessment. 
 
Lipson Vale primary 
Buy litter picking equipment to keep local area clean and tidy. 
 
Pollenize CIC 
Buy bee-keeping suits to teach families about bee-keeping and 
help set up community bee hives around the city. 
 
We also awarded corporate level sponsorship to the Deep Sea 
Zone at the Devon County Show to allow this additional event to 
happen. 
 

 
 
 

5. Outage report  

  
JF shared photographs and technical information about the short 
maintenance outage in June. 
 

 
 

7. Any other business  

  
PH asked for an update on IBA and JF confirmed that Rock Solid 
have submitted an Environmental Permit application but there is 
still no definite date for moving processing to the UK yet. 
 
GW asked what was causing the delay and JF confirmed that this 
was down to negotiating commercial agreements. 
 
GC asked whether there is more council waste coming in and JF 
confirmed that all of Devon and Cornwall is now using EfW 
instead of landfill and we are now taking waste from Mid-Devon. 
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JH asked what should be done with batteries and lightbulbs; PH 
responded that they can be wrapped in paper and disposed of in 
general waste. 
 

8. Date of next meeting  

  
Thursday 16th January 2020 from 6:00pm 

Devonport EfW CHP Facility 
 

Bi-annual meetings will be held on the third Thursday of the 
months of January and July at 6:00pm 

 

 


